
CCES Newsletter

November is here and we have begun the second quarter. At
this time, you should have had at least one conference with
your child’s teacher to review your child’s progress.  Report
cards for the first quarter just went home on Tuesday,
November 14th.  Please review the Report Card with your
child and sign and return the report card envelope. Please also
be on the look-out to see if your child is on a PMP (Progress
Monitoring Plan).  If your child has been placed on a PMP, you
also received access to the “Read at Home Plan”.  Please note:
Our Literacy BLAST Night has been rescheduled to
Thursday, November 30th. We hope to see everyone then.
We’d like to thank our parents for all the hard work that you
do at home with your children. Continue to emphasize the
importance of reading daily (with you or
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A note from Administration:

independently) and review daily math facts to improve fluency. During the Thanksgiving
Break, make cooking a family affair, as following recipes and measuring ingredients can be
very beneficial to growing minds! Please ask your child about all the online reinforcements
such as iReady, and help your child meet the requirement of 45 minutes in both Reading and
Math weekly. These all can be accessed through our BCPS SSO. (Single Sign On). Please take
a moment and review the attachments that come with our newsletter this month.
Additionally, please ensure your child has headphones to use in school for I-Ready and
during testing. On a final note, if your child is a Walker, please ensure they have a poncho or
umbrella handy for these wet afternoons. Only students with rain gear will be permitted to
walk alone when no lightning is present. 

Have a wonderful Thanksgiving! 

Dr. Miron & Mrs. Futscher



Calendar of Events for October

November 20th - 24th      Thanksgiving Week - Schools Closed
November 28th                  Interims Issued
November 28th                  School Advisory Council 2:40 pm
November 29th                  Picture Make-up Day
November 30th                  3rd-5th Grade Unit 3 Reading Assessment
November 30th                  E﻿LA BLAST Night (6:00 pm)

December 4th                    3rd and 5th FAST ELA PM2
December 5th                    3rd and 5th FAST Math PM2
December 6th                    4th FAST ELA PM2
December 7th                    4th FAST Math PM2
December 8th                    K-2nd Unit 3 Reading Assessment
December 11th - 15th      PTA Holiday Shop
December 11th                 K-2nd FAST ELA PM2
December 12th                 K-2nd FAST Math PM2
December 13th                 K-2nd Unit 3 Writing Assessment

Bus Transportation: Register to Ride

If you are a bus rider, you must register at:
https://www.browardschools.com/register2ride

Attendance
Attendance matters at Coconut Creek Elementary. Regular attendance is a key
factor in a child's academic success. Regular attendance is when a student
attends more than 95% of the academic school year; this may include up to 8
absences in a 180-day school year. Please use the school calendar that all
vacations are planned around school days. We understand that exceptions may
arise, but attendance is key to strong student success, and we appreciate your
partnership!

News from the Front Office

*** Parents, please remember class instruction begins at 8:30 am., if your
child arrives after 8:30 am, they are tardy and missing valuable material. ***

https://www.browardschools.com/register2ride


Item Drop Policy
Please be aware of our “item” drop-off policy for
the 2023/2024 school year. We will accept
items up until 9:30 AM daily. Items may include
lunches, water bottles, snacks, projects,
homework, etc. This policy was established to
minimize the disruptions to our academic day
and ensure extra safety on campus. We thank
you in advance for your cooperation. If you
have any questions, please contact Dr. Miron.

See Something, Say Something - Submit a tip easily via our anonymous
FortifyFL app. Provide as much detail as you can including names of people
involved, physical descriptions, school name, social media handles, etc.
Download the app or visit https://www.getfortifyfl.com/   for more
information.

Broward Schools has transitioned to the Plain Language Emergency protocol.
This language will be used to conduct our monthly safety drills and in the
event of an emergency.

SaferWatch is a web-based and mobile app system that allows users to
report an incident as they see it happening or submit a tip later. It also
provides real-time communication during a situation. Visit
https://www.saferwatchapp.com/  for more information.

Entering the Front Office
When visiting Coconut Creek Elementary, ALL
VISITORS AND GUESTS MUST SHOW THEIR ID to
the camera before entering the front office.

Step 1: Press the doorbell to the left of the office
door.
Step 2: Hold your identification 3 or 4 inches
away from the domed camera.
Step 3: Wait to be buzzed into the office.
Step 4: YOU DID IT!

Safety Updates:

Student Birthday Policy
In order to honor instructional time, birthday
celebrations are not permitted. Parents may
drop off cupcakes and drinks to the front
office. The front office will contact the teacher
upon arrival. We appreciate your cooperation.

Volunteer Application
If you are interested in volunteering, please be
sure you have registered on the following
website. This application must be completed
every year.

https://www.browardschools.com/volunteer

https://www.getfortifyfl.com/
https://www.saferwatchapp.com/
https://www.browardschools.com/volunteer


We're excited to kick off November with a focus on two important aspects of our students'
growth – Resilience and Citizenship! 
 
Life Skills & Wellness Theme: Resiliency 
In the face of challenges, our students will learn the power of resilience. Resilience is about
bouncing back, staying positive, and never giving up. Throughout November, we'll explore
strategies to help our young learners build inner strength and face life's ups and downs with
confidence. 
 
Character Trait: Citizenship 
We'll also be emphasizing the character trait of Citizenship this month. It's about being a
responsible and caring member of our school community and beyond. We'll encourage our
students to show kindness, respect, and responsibility in their actions, whether it's in the
classroom, on the playground, or at home. 
 
Together, we'll help our students develop the skills and qualities that will serve them well
throughout their lives. Stay tuned for more exciting activities and discussions on these
important topics! 

Individuals with disabilities requesting accommodations under the Americans
with Disabilities Act Amendments Act of 2008, (ADAAA) may call Equal

Educational Opportunities/ADA Compliance Department at 754-321-2150 or
email eeo@browardschools.com. 



MATHMATH
Students are busy wrapping up Topic 5 and Launching Topic 6 this month!
Students across campus are deepening their understanding of the strands of
Number Sense and Operations and diving into Algebraic Reasoning. 

Check out this website for some fun ideas to integrate place value practice at
home with common things found around the house! Place value for students in
grades K-5 is a critical and foundational skill for Math. Let's have some fun with
our students and learn at the same time.  

I encourage you to try out a few of these fun ideas over Thanksgiving Break!  
https://www.signingtime.com/educational-articles/10-easy-ways-to-practice-
place-value-at-home/

Ms. Johnston
Math Contact

https://www.signingtime.com/educational-articles/10-easy-ways-to-practice-place-value-at-home/
https://www.signingtime.com/educational-articles/10-easy-ways-to-practice-place-value-at-home/


READINGREADING



November is a busy month in the social studies world! Students are
busy learning about Veteran's Day, Holocaust Education Week, Asian
American & Pacific Islander History, and Thanksgiving! As a school,
we made Veteran's Day cards for local veterans in honor of their
service and sacrifice! Students' artwork and letters of appreciation
were delivered to various veterans around our school to be handed
out over the weekend and our own Mrs. Asif made a special delivery
to the Alexander Nininger State Nursing Home for veterans in
Pembroke Pines. We also honored our veterans on staff Thursday
morning on morning announcements. Thank you to Mr. Clark, Mr.
Gomez, Mrs. Moore, Mr. Purcell, and Officer Walley, we are honored
to have you as part of our cougar cub family! Lastly, If you or a family
member have served in the military, Coconut Creek Elementary
School wants to say thank you and we are grateful for your service! 

Ms. Johnston
Social Studies Contact

SOCIAL STUDIESSOCIAL STUDIES

November



Cafeteria News:

To view this month's breakfast and lunch menus just
click below:

Coconut Creek Elementary Menus

Our cafeteria sells additional items during lunchtime.  Ice Cream sales occur on Wednesdays only
and are sold for $1 each. A la carte items such as milk, water, chips, and Rice Krispy Treats are
available daily.  Students can also pay a small amount of additional money to double the amount of
the main entree.
 

Parents, please add money to your student’s lunch account, so the lunch
line moves in a timely manner. Funds can be added by going to
www.myschoolapps.com 
Cash is also accepted but placing it on their account is more convenient. 

AUTISM SPECIAL
PROGRAM

We are excited to begin our Cougar Cubs Play Pals program soon.  This
program encourages awareness and acceptance of individuals who are
"differently-abled". This club helps peers promote self-esteem and
sensitivity towards others. Cougar Cubs Play Pals will be in addition to our
No Place for Hate club.  

https://schools.mealviewer.com/school/CoconutCreekElementary
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.myschoolapps.com%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cbrian.kenney%40browardschools.com%7C111287f7adb84cca711808dbbea10a20%7Ceeacb5cb53704358a96aa3783c95d422%7C1%7C0%7C638313371088995757%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=c6cuRus5d1lG%2BbZKxd6QIYKjxrgwyg8FeNOts2vDey4%3D&reserved=0


KINDERGARTEN & 
FIRST GRADE

FIRST GRADE

Greetings Families and Friends,
Happy November! We are so excited
to be learning about various customs
and traditions in different cultures.
We are going to be discussing how
people create stories. Also, we will be
learning that stories have a narrator.
This month we will be learning about
Native Americans and Veterans Day.
We are still learning about addition
and subtraction to 20 with fluency.
We are learning to read our leveled
readers and working very hard. We are
looking forward to Thanksgiving! Enjoy
spending time with your family and
friends.

Your First Grade Team

We are moving right along in
Kindergarten! We are working hard in
Reading, learning all about characters.
Ask us about the characters in a story
that we read. I bet we can tell you all
sorts of traits about the main
characters in a text. We are also
working hard at practicing reading our
sight words.
 
In Math, we are practicing
representing and writing numbers to
10 as well as adding two numbers that
make 10. We like to practice counting
real-life objects and then compare
them using the terms greater than &
less than.
 
We’ve also been talking about being
good citizens and what it means to be
a good citizen.
 
Please remember to read at home
nightly for 20 minutes.

Your Kindergarten Team

KINDERGARTEN



SECOND GRADE & 
THIRD GRADE

THIRD GRADE

Greetings from the Third Grade Team,
We are wrapping up Unit 3, in ELA,
Government for the People. Our Essential
Question is: Why do people participate in
government? We are finishing Topic 5 in
Math, Quadrilaterals, Area, and Perimeter.
Our next topic in math is Topic 6: Place Value-
Numbers to 10,000. In Science, we are
learning about Seasonal Adaptions. What
structures in animals and what behaviors of
animals allow them to survive changing
seasons and how plants respond to seasonal
changes. Our current Social Studies focus is
Hispanic Heritage, Veteran’s Recognition,
Caribbean Heritage, and Human Rights.
Parents, your student must have headphones
to complete computer assignments at school.
Please send in headphones for students to
leave in their desks. It is also particularly
important for students to work on iReady
Reading and Math and complete lessons at
home.
Your partnership is vital to your child’s
success. Supporting our students with
homework, reading 20 minutes every day,
learning multiplication facts and, doing
iReady Reading and Math at least 3 times per
week, will assist them in becoming proficient
learners. Please check and clean out the
Green Folders daily. Review lessons and
assignments with your child to support them
in areas where they may be struggling.
Thanks for partnering with us.

Your Third Grade Team

Students have been learning to
identify plot structure and story
elements in a fiction text. When
reading with your child, ask them
about the events in the story and
characters. Identifying the theme
or message of a fiction text is
another skill we have been
working on in Reading. Thinking
about the characters and events
can help identify the message or
theme of a text. Please remember
to record your reading on the
homework cover sheet. Students
have been mastering our 2-digit
addition with and without
regrouping. We are starting to
practice subtracting 2-digit
numbers. Please complete the
homework pages to practice
these skills at home. Make sure
students bring their
communications folder daily to
school daily. 

Thank you for your partnership!

Your Second Grade Team

SECOND GRADE



FOURTH GRADE & 
FIFITH GRADE 

Hello Fourth Grade Families!

We are busy learning in fourth grade! We
just finished Unit 3 in Reading and will
focus on the government and how it
affects our lives. Students will learn to
apply various comprehension skills, such
as identifying important and
unimportant information, examining the
text structure and features,
summarizing, using context clues, and
making inferences. In writing, we will be
focusing on text-based informative
essays.
In Math, we will be focusing on
developing an understanding of finding
whole-number quotients and remainders
with up to four-digit dividends and 1-digit
divisors. Your child will use methods
based on place value, the properties of
operations, and/or the relationship
between multiplication and division. The
next topic focuses on solving word
problems using previously learned skills
for adding, subtracting, multiplying, and
dividing multi-digit whole numbers. This
topic focuses on using multiplication to
solve comparison problems. 
Your child will draw on an understanding
of the four operations and use bar
diagrams to represent the problem
situations.

FOURTH GRADE  FOURTH GRADE continued

In Science, we will be learning about

magnets, changing the properties of

matter, and the properties of water. 

In Social Studies, students will focus on

the settlement of Florida. Key points we

will focus on are St. Augustine, Fort

Moise, Seminoles, the effects of

Spanish rule, and other nations who

controlled Florida.  Students will also

explore the impact of technological

advances on Florida. They will also

examine what pioneer life was like in

Florida for different groups of people.

We want every student to attend the

PAW Party! Students must have eight

Reading and Math lessons passed at

67% or higher. Students can log in at

home to work on lessons. 

Students receive Reading, Math, and

Spelling homework each week. Please

make sure you are checking their

homework and reviewing the concepts

with them at home.

Please note each student’s Clever Login

is 06number@my.browardschools.com,

and the password is the same as the

one used to log in at school.

Love,  

Your Fourth Grade Team



FIFITH GRADE

Hello Parents and Guardians,

The month of November has flown by
and our fifth graders have been working
hard. 
In Science, we are finishing up human
organs and body systems and will be
learning about chemical and physical
changes next. For the month of
November, our students will continue
working in our Reading series -
Benchmark Advance, Unit 3 "The U.S
Constitution: Then and Now". We
continue incorporating Reading/Writing,
Science, and Social Studies topics into
our new Reading series. Continue to
work on multiplication tables daily and
review long division. Please check
planners and take-home folders daily for
important information. Students should
work on iReady lessons daily. The PAW
Party monthly goal is 8 passed lessons in
Reading AND 8 passed lessons in Math.
This will help students practice skills they
will be tested on the FAST test in
December and at the end of the year. We
are also happy to announce that we have
begun the D.A.R.E. program with Officer
Wally at our school once a week for
several weeks.  

Your Fifth Grade Team



Students at Coconut Creek Elementary
are staying active! 

Kindergarten and 1st-grade students are
working on coordination and balancing
activities.
 
Students in 3rd - 5th are working on
soccer drills, and being introduced to the
sport of Floorball.

Be on the lookout for our upcoming Field
Day. Coming this January!

If anyone has any questions regarding PE,
please don't hesitate to contact Coach
Kenney.

Art, PE, & ScienceNews
We’ve been busy in Art! 
Kindergarten and 1st Grade have been
learning about proportion. They have been
working on their self-portraits using paint
and markers.  
2nd and 3rd Graders have been making a
cityscape collage inspired by the story
“Maybe Something Beautiful” by Rafael
Lopez. 
4th and 5th Graders artists are continuing
to learn about the seven elements of art by
learning about form. They are currently
working on three-dimensional multimedia
self-portraits using modeling clay, textiles,
and paint. I can’t wait to see the finished
art!

Happy Fall y’all! 🍂🍁🍃

Art P.E.

Kindergarten children are learning about sorting. First graders are discussing the importance of water

safety. In second grade, children are deepening their knowledge of force and motion. Third graders are

learning what inference skills are. Fourth graders are working on physical properties. In fifth grade, the

focus is on energy.

Drama Club

We need a REALLY BIG BOX. Thanks to 3rd-grade teacher Ms. Weaver, we do have one about the size of

a washing machine but could use either another of that size or one about the size of a refrigerator.

Chess Club

There is room in the Chess Club for a few more players. If your child is in 3rd -5th and you're willing

to commit to bringing your child every Wednesday at 7:30 a.m., please email me. Include the

classroom teacher's name so I can send a permission slip home. No experience is necessary, no

cost, just the firm commitment to attend is required.  

Science

mailto:brian.kenney@browardschools.com
mailto:brian.kenney@browardschools.com
mailto:Simone.Ryals@Browardschools.com


In an effort to improve System Practices, Broward County School District is conducting a Parent Survey. We
value your opinion and ask that you please take the time to complete this survey. Please be assured that
your responses to this survey will be anonymous. Your honest opinion is appreciated. The surveys will be
available online only in English, Spanish, Haitian Creole, and Portuguese. Thank you for taking the time to
complete the survey. To complete the survey, go to:

https://title1compliance.com/goodsurvey/?
vfgxxs=QUNFNzYyNzMtRUUwRS00QjQzLThENTEtQTZEODVDNUU5NjQ3KzE0MjE=

or you may use your cell phone and snap the QR code:

2023 / 2024 Customer Survey

How are we doing?













Margate STEM Magnet Middle School is thrilled to invite all 5th-grade

parents and students to our Magnet Open House being held on

Thursday, December 7, 2023, at 6:30 PM. 

This event is an excellent opportunity to discover why Mar“great”

Middle is where you want your child to attend middle school. During

Open House you will meet our dedicated teachers and staff, learn about

our innovative curriculum, and find out about the wide range of

extracurricular activities and clubs available to students. We look

forward to welcoming you to the Margate STEM Magnet Middle School

family as we propel your child to exciting opportunities and a bright

future. 
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